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Calendar of Events

June 
	 2	 Bocce
	 4	 All-Village Graduation Party
	 5	 Parks and Recreation Committee
	 12	 Concert in the Park
	 12	 Summer Programs Start
	 13	 Building Board
	 13	 Village Board
	 15	 Concert in the Park
	 15	 Municipal Court
	 19	 Concert in the Park 
	 26	 Open Book
	 26	 Concert in the Park
	 27	 July Building Board Materials Due

July
	 4	 Fest on the Fourth
	 6	 Municipal Court
	 10	 Concert in the Park
	 11	 Building Board 
	 11	 Board of Review
	 11	 Village Board
	 17	 Concert in the Park
	 24	 Concert in the Park
	 25	 August Building Board Materials Due

Trash/Recycling
Trash pick up is shaded, recycling dates are circled
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ATTENTION  
CLASS OF 2023  
FAMILIES… 

JUNE 4th – VILLAGE GRADUATION PARTY
Graduation of our high school students is approaching. 
Each year, the senior parents host a village grad party 
at Beach Park. It is held the Sunday after bocce—this 
year, June 4. We’re in planning stages now and want to 
be sure we haven’t missed anyone. Be sure your grad 
is included! If you haven’t received an email yet, please 
contact Laura Verhoff at LSVerhoff@charter.net.

PROUD PARTNER OF MAPLE BLUFF CONCERTS IN THE PARK



2022 Dailey Service Award Winners
The Dailey Service Award is a prestigious award 
named after the first recipients, Warren and Ann Dailey 
(2004), which recognizes individuals whose village 
volunteerism and leadership are both extraordinary 
and inspiring. Much like many of their predecessors, 
this year’s winners stand out for their countless hours 
of volunteering and dedication to the Village. Most of 
you likely have known them from the email reminders 
regarding the Bocce Beach Bash Silent Auction. It is with 
great honor to recognize Trish Grant and Sarah Shah as 
the recipients of the 2022 Dailey Service Award. 

Sarah Shah began her involvement in 2016 while 
assisting then-Chairs Cynthia Johnson and Sheila 
Young with entering donation items. Trish Grant joined 
the Silent Auction team in 2018 to jointly take over the 
helm from Sheila Young and Cynthia Johnson. Trish 
and Sarah have continuously met and exceeded the 
high bar of the silent auction benefiting Maple Bluff’s 
Parks and Recreational Programs set by the previous 
organizers. Collectively, Trish and Sarah have raised 
over $150,000 in donations from the silent auction with 
the two highest grossing events occurring in 2019 and 
2021, respectively. This money has been used to help 
fund new playground equipment at Beach, McBride, 
and Firemen’s Park, adjustable basketball hoop at 
Firemen’s Park, bike repair station at Beach Park, and 
key fob access to facilities, just to name a few. Their 
months of planning, organizing, and outreach are on 
top of full-time careers and raising growing boys. The 
continued success of the auction would be impossible 
without the donations from all our generous neighbors. 
The vacation homes, parties, unique experiences, 
and friendly competitions are not only what make this 
fundraiser successful, but what makes Maple Bluff a 
very special place to live.

Please join us in recognizing Trish Grant and Sarah 
Shah at 5:00pm, June 2, 2023, as a kick-off to this year’s 
Bocce Event. 

2004 – Ann & Warren Dailey
2005 – Tim Jackman
2006 – MB Arbor & Garden Volunteers
2007 – John C. Weston
2008 – Bill Chatterton
2009 – Don & Dolly Warren
2010 – Mary Jane Carpenter
2011 – Jeff Feinblatt
2012 – Sally Lehman
2013 – Dan & Mary Albrecht
2014 – Dave Bruns
2015 – John Larson
2016 – Dave Easton
2017 – Peter & Mary Duff
2018 – Veterans Memorial Committee
2019 – Eric McLeod
2020 – Volunteer Fire/EMS
2021 – Village Staff

2022 – Trish Grant and Sarah Shah



Welcome and Good Luck! By Tanner A. Nystrom

Last month, I alluded to the appointment of our last 
Trustee vacancy. I am excited to welcome Ben Schmidt to 
the Village Board! In addition to previously held seats on 
our Plan Commission, TID Sub-Committee, and Ordinance 
Recodification Sub-Committee, Ben’s appointment to 
the Board also includes membership on the Ordinance 
Committee and Chairmanship on the Public Works 
Committee. We greatly appreciate Ben’s willingness to 
contribute and recognize his commitment to keep our 
community the independent and distinguished lakeside 
community that it is. Welcome Ben!

I would also like to recognize three of our part-time Police 
Officers who have been hired full-time at other agencies. 
Congratulations to Chris Jauch, JP Contreras, and Matt 
Dammen! Each of these officers served our community 
over the past several years, however with their new 
commitments will be unable to continue their part-time 
employment with us. We wish them the best of luck as they 
progress in their careers! Although losing part-time officers 
can be a challenge for our small team, I am happy to say that 
we currently have multiple candidates in the assessment 
and selection process – I look forward to announcing the 
additions to our team in the coming months! 

As we approach storm season, I want to make sure to 
provide an update on our partnership with Madison Gas 
and Electric (MG&E) to improve village power infrastructure. 
As you may recall, we sent a survey to recipients of 
our email contact list late last year, asking residents to 

provide feedback about undergrounding electrical lines 
throughout our community. We had an outstanding 
turnout and I want to thank all who participated! We will 
conduct one final round of targeted information gathering 
and then share all data with MG&E. We are hopeful that 
with this information, our partnership with MG&E will lead 
to reduced susceptibility to storm outages.   

In addition to infrastructure improvements, we are 
continually striving to enhance our communication with 
you, our residents. Summer is a very active time in the Village 
and, if you aren’t already, please consider signing up for 
village notifications. Just go to www.villageofmaplebluff.
com and click on the “Notify Me” tab. From there you can 
find information on how to sign up for email updates, text 
alerts, and social media notifications. 

On a parting note, I want to personally thank our Recreation 
Director Curt Erickson for all his hard work coordinating 
our summer activities. Because of his dedicated focus, we 
can look forward to activities like Concerts in the Park, Arts 
and Athletics, Camp-Ya-Gotta-Wanna, Bocce, and the Fest 
on the 4th celebration! I look forward to another gorgeous 
and fun-filled summer in the Village. 

Please remember to keep the summer safe and enjoyable 
for all - drive, bike, and walk with courtesy. 

Sincerely,

Tanner A. Nystrom



 
FREE

PARKING
&EASY

$10 off YOUR
first visit

WITH THIS

1730 Fordem Avenue
Madison, WI 53704
ISTHMUSVETCARE.COM

608-230-5499

 AD!

NOW OPEN!

(608) 241-2967 

kitchen and bath remodeling            additions universal design 

The Taff family has been building and remodeling homes in     
Maple Bluff since the 1920’s.  Call us for your next project! 

View our award winning projects at tzofmadison.com 



7:00am 
Registration for 5K, Beach Park

7:30am 
5K start

9:00am 
Parade Lineup begins at Fisk and Lakewood. 

Cars/Floats please line up first on Fisk,  
heading towards Lakewood Boulevard

9:15am 
Bikes/Walkers arrive for parade lineup,  

behind Cars/Floats

10:00am 
Parade begins, departing Fisk/Lakewood  

and ending at Johnson Park

10:30am - 1:00pm 
Fest on the 4th Festival at Johnson Park

1:00pm 
Upper Bluff vs. Lower Bluff Softball Game

Approximately 9:30pm 
Fireworks at Beach Park

FEST ON THE FOURTH TIMELINE

2023 Property Assessment Open 
Book and Board of Review Sessions
2023 Open Book sessions will be held by phone with 
the assessor on Monday, June 26th from 1:00pm – 
3:00pm. Please call 920-749-1995 to set up a telephone 
appointment. 

If the assessor is not available when you call to make an 
appointment, please leave a message and they will make 
every effort to return your call within 24 hours. Please 
provide your name, phone number, the Municipality in 
which the property is located, and the Parcel Number 
from your assessment notice or tax bill. 

If you wish to enter a formal appeal to the Board of 
Review, you must give notice of your intent by contacting 
the municipal clerk at least 48-hours before the Board 
of Review begins on July 11, 2023 at 7:00pm. Failure to 
provide 48-hour advance notice to the clerk may result in 
denial of a hearing at the Board of Review. To obtain an 
Objection Form and make an appointment for the Board 
of Review, please contact Sarah Danz, Village Clerk, at  
608-230-7651 or sdanz@villageofmaplebluff.com

A break from Elections until 2024 and 
a Thank You to our Election Officials

February 20th, 2024 – Spring Primary

April 2nd, 2024 – Spring Election & Presidential Preference

August 13th, 2024 – Partisan Primary

November 5th, 2024 – General Election

The following people deserve our sincere appreciation for 
continuously conducting safe, fair, and secure Elections, 
despite ever changing Election laws and the pandemic! 
These individuals complete several hours of training and 
work a considerable number of hours (some of them up 
to 15 hours) on Election Days. Thank you, Mary Albrecht, 
Nick Brozek, Biz Johnson, Leslie Kim, Eileen Padrnos, Kim 
Petershack, Kim Renfert, Katie Reuhl, John Rosenberg, Gayl 
Ryan, Donna Schoor, Leani Schoor, and Carolyn Shelton. We 
are truly grateful for your dedication and commitment.

No more Elections in 2023 but get ready for 2024!



Response Information: 
The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue 
Department (MBFD) has responded 
to a total of 59 calls for service in 
2023.

The MBFD’s new ambulance has 
responded to 15 emergency 

medical calls which resulted in nine patients being 
transported to area hospitals since going into service 
March 1st, 2023. Our crews have an average response 
time within the Village of 3 minutes and 50 seconds 
(from the time we’re notified to our arrival on scene). 

EMS Week:
In 1974, President Gerald Ford authorized Emergency 
Medical Services Week to celebrate EMS practitioners 
and the important work they do in our nation’s 
communities. From May 21-27, 2023, the MBFD 
honored our personnel who dedicate countless hours 
of training and on-call time to help provide day-to-
day lifesaving services to our residents. Thank you to 
all our Emergency Medical Providers and our Medical 
Director, Dr. Patrick McKenna. 

Fire Rescue Department  By Kristopher Loy, Fire Chief

www.villageofmaplebluff.com

Village of Maple Bluff Newsletter
May 2023

Kristopher Loy, Fire Chief
kloy@villageofmaplebluff.com

● Response Information:
The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue Department has responded to 47 calls for service in 2023
with an average response time of 3.9 minutes within the Village.

Call Description #
Calls

Fire 9
EMS 22

Alarm Investigation 6
Citizen Assist/Lock Out 1

Change of Quarters/Standby 1
Canceled En-Route 7

Haz-Mat 1
  

Total: 47

● EMS/Ambulance Update:
o The Village of Maple Bluff’s EMS 911 transport agreement with Ryan Brothers EMS

ended on March 31, 2023 and our staff have been the primary EMS providers since that
time. Throughout the month of April, our staff responded to numerous medical incidents
which resulted in patients being transported to area hospitals. While we hope you never
need to utilize our services, please know that our EMTs are highly trained and equipped to
help with whatever medical emergency you may experience.

● Automated CPR Device:
o Earlier this year, our department was awarded a federal grant to assist with

the purchase of an automated CPR device (LUCAS). The LUCAS device is
designed to provide high quality, continuous, chest compressions to patients
who have suffered a cardiac arrest. In addition to improving positive patient
outcomes, it allows our staff to perform other vital, lifesaving, skills more
safely while transporting patients to the hospital.

Recruitment:
The MBFD is continually recruiting firefighters, emergency 
medical technicians of all skill levels, as well as other 
medical professionals who are interested in serving our 
community. Our department offers a 
stipend for on-call time, attendance 
at trainings, and emergency 
responses. If you are interested in 
joining the MBFD, please contact 
Assistant Chief Jeff Drager, 
jdrager@villageofmapebluff.com 
or visit the Village’s Employment 
Page to download an application.
www.villageofmaplebluff.com

Fundraising Events:
The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue Association will be holding 
several fundraising events throughout the summer of 
2023. They’ve again teamed up with Beef Butter BBQ to 
sell beverages at each of the Concerts in the Park. The 
Maple Bluff Concerts in the Park are scheduled for June 12, 
19, 26, and July 10, 17, 24. The Fire Rescue Association will 
also continue its tradition of selling food and beverages 
for the Village’s Fest on the 4th Celebration at Johnson 
Park on July 4, 2023. They will be serving beverages 
before and during the fireworks display at Beach Park that 
evening as well.

The Maple Bluff Fire Rescue Association, Inc is a 501c3 
non-profit organization organized to help support and 
assist the firefighters in the Village of Maple Bluff. Their 
organization performs numerous fund raising and 
community service events throughout the year that benefit 
the Village of Maple Bluff and the MBFD’s finest. If your 
budget allows, the Association appreciates donations of 
any size to help with their efforts to 
support the MBFD. 

If you would like to help support the 
Fire Rescue Association, please scan 
the QR code on this page. 



Newsletter from the Department  
of Public Works - June 2023

Spring in the Village is a busy time of year!  The transition 
from winter conditions to an exasperating springtime 
warm up…and cool down…repeat the episode over 
and over again.  It appears that spring is here to stay 
and will give us some flashes of summer to boot.  The 
season’s cleanup is under way as we attend to the 
snowplow scrapes and restoration from the contractor 
that worked the undergrounding for AT&T last year.  
Residential clean up is and has been underway, even 
some of the aftermath of last year’s June storm is still 
making it to the roadside for collection.  I’ll touch on 
some of the highlights.

An Arbor Day & Bird City Celebration took place on April 
29th.  It was split with the Bird City and Martin House 
raising taking place at Beach Park with Paul and Barb 
Noeldner providing an outstanding array of Nature 
Educational Displays and fun activities for kids and 
adults alike.  Eagle Scout, Henry Gill and fellow scouts 
provided a Martin House raising as the final act of a very 
successful Eagle Scout project.  The fundraising that 
took place for this project was so successful the Marina 
Martin House may see a rebirth this year as well.  A great 
job from the young men of Troop 5 Scouts.

The Arbor Day Celebration took place at the Veterans 
Memorial with a beautiful Red Maple placed adjacent to 
a matching Red Maple installed the day before.  It was 
a group effort with the following attendees providing 
the effort for the tree installation:  Julie Cornelius, CeCe 
Easton, Tim Jackman, Cyndi Sugar, Dave Sugar, Clarke 
Sugar, and Soren Sugar. I applaud everyone’s grit, 
for the day was cold damp and windy.   It was both a 
pleasure and an honor to spend time with this group of 
extraordinary people.  

We have installed half of the 22 ordered trees for this 
year’s tree replacement program.  It will be a challenge 
to get the balance of our order into their new locations 
to sustain the diverse urban forest in Maple Bluff.  Hint, 
they are not all maples!!!  If you are looking/hoping for 
a tree, feel free to reach out and contact me so we can 

make that happen, I am always looking for good homes for 
new trees.

The Marina pier is in, and the Beach pier should be in soon.

The grinding of stumps has started.  A few of the trees 
removed were very large, I predict it will take some time to 
accomplish this mission.

Farwell Drive from Lakewood to Summit will be the focus 
of our street maintenance this year.  The intent is to have 
pea gravel surfacing this fall.  There will be hot mix asphalt 
repair where the surface has degraded the most.  We will 
address the hot mix work in June or July.

DPW Foreman, Paul Elliott has been addressing several 
annual DNR submittals that are due this time of year.  Paul 
has been taking on this responsibility for several years now.  
P.S. the delegating will continue.

Our department is once again in a hiring process to find a 
new team member for Public Works.

We have a scheduled meeting with the contractors who 
will be taking on the storm and sewer projects this year.  
I anticipate that we will come away with a good idea of 
when the work will take place.



Dear Villagers,
Thank you for a wonderful Bocce Bash!  We had so 
much fun meeting new neighbors, seeing old friends, 
and bidding on parties for the next year!   We raised 
much needed funds for our Parks department, and we’ll 
be able to use this in renovating Johnson Park in 2024!  
Bocce is a great example of how our neighbors come 
together to create something awesome.   Maple Bluff 
is envied by many other neighborhoods– and this is 
not just because we are upwind of the Waunakee 
Manure Digester.   It’s because Maple Bluff is the most 
fun neighborhood ever! 

To continue and build on these wonderful traditions, 
it is essential to have the support and involvement of 
our village residents.  We are so grateful to the people 
who have donated their time, money, and enthusiasm 
to these events!  Who can forget the Bocce Bad Moms 
Night Out when Ellen Reyerson, Katie Stephenson, 
and Emma Henke took home the 1st place trophy?  
Remember the first annual wife-carry at Fest on the 4th?  
What about Santa braving the freezing cold to ride the 
fire truck for his Tree Lighting?  We need fresh energy 
and continued participation to keep these fun things 
going!  Please consider volunteering to chair or co-
chair one of these events.  

As a village resident with young children at home, a full-
time job and the gift of leaf raking well into December, 
I understand that our lives have become exceedingly 
busy.  It’s hard to squeeze in volunteer work.  But here’s 

the thing – we’re all busy.  I often hear people say “Let’s get 
the new residents to do it, let’s ask people with little kids, 
let’s ask people with teenagers, let’s ask empty nesters, let’s 
ask retirees, let’s ask someone new to the neighborhood, 
let’s ask someone who hasn’t volunteered before because 
I already did it – ask anyone but ME.”  We all have things 
that keep us busy.  We all need to make time.  We all need 
to squeeze this in.  We all need to volunteer again, over 
and over.

 We are a small village with a big heart.  With only 450 
homes and 1,313 residents (Wikipedia, don’t fail me now) 
we need your help to keep our heart beating.  Please 
consider taking on one of these events and reach out to the 
appropriate contact person to get started!  This is a great 
opportunity for pre-teens and teenagers to get volunteer 
hours too!   I’m happy to help a teen or preteen chair an 
event, which would be great for a resume or college 
application!

Below I have compiled a list of village events and volunteer 
opportunities.  Taking on one of these events or activities 
earns you neighborhood glory. If you are willing to 
organize one of 2023’s upcoming events, please 
contact the appropriate person – most events have “term 
limits” on co-chairing which means you have only a 1-2 
year commitment, as well as the opportunity to apprentice 
under the current co-chair the first time around.  

Ellen Reyerson



Events Highlighted in Yellow Need Cochairs/Volunteers for 2023/24

Event or Activity
Volunteer Need and Time 

Commitment
EVENTS IN YELLOW NEED VOLUNTEERS

January—
Winterfest Euchre Night 

TBD – usually late January
January—

Winterfest Festival TBD
April/May—

Earth Day or Arbor Day 
Celebrations

June—
Camp ya Gotta Wanna 

Parent Coordinators

June—
2 co-chairs for Auction only –Parks 

Committee handles everything else
Sarah Shah and Trish Grant planning in 2023 – will 

need hosts for events/parties/donations
Bocce Bash Silent Auction Trishdeelish78@hotmail.com

  Mrs.sarahshah@gmail.com
Need new co-chairs in 2024!

Bocce Tournament
Volunteers needed for the day 

and night of Bocce!
Elle4379@gmail.com

June—
Father’s Day Parade

June— Senior parents co-chairing
Village Senior Grad Party cerickson@villageofmaplebluff.com

July—   
Fest on the 4th –    

 broken  down into  3 
components:  

 

5K run
5K run -- 2 cochairs, 2 hours of prep, 2 

hours from 7am-9 am
Need 5K cochairs for 2023– contact 

elle4379@gmail.com 

Parade
Parade director--1 hour of prep, 2 hours 

day of
Jason Smith parade marshal in 2023

Festival
Johnson Park Festival --4 hours prep, 4 

hours day of (done by 1 pm)
Sarah Pelletter and Mary Cullen co-chairing 2023 

Softball Game 1 hours prep, 3 hours day of game  Dan O’Brien planning in 2023
November—

Holiday Tree Lighting and 
Santa visit at Johnson Park

October--
Halloween Kids Parade

Ongoing --
Cards Women’s Monthly 

Gathering organizer
Ongoing—

Election volunteers
Ongoing— Curt Erickson

Village Youth Sports 
coaches 

cerickson@villageofmaplebluff.com

 Ongoing—
Boulevard/Triangle Garden 

Volunteers
Ongoing – Paul Noeldner

Purple Martin Gourd House 
Monitoring

Paul_noeldner@hotmail.com

Ongoing – Paul Noeldner
Native Wildflower and Rain 

Garden Weeding
Paul_noeldner@hotmail.com

Ongoing – Paul Noeldner
Bluebird Trail Monitoring Paul_noeldner@hotmail.com

2 or 3 cochairs – 2 hours prep, 
and 3-4 hours night of

 Leah Sugar, Darby Sugar and Annie Sugar planning 
2024

2 co-chairs – 5 hours prep, 
and 4-5 hours day of 

Needs cochairs – contact Ellen Reyerson 
elle4379@gmail.com

1-2 cochairs tschroeder@villageofmaplebluff.com

4 cochairs – 10 hours prep, and ongoing 
support during summer

Kelsey Hausmann, Paige Haldemann, Kristine Brune 
and Cait Berry cerickson@villageofmaplebluff.com

2 co-chairs – 1 hour prep, 2 hours day of 
from 830-1030 am

Needs chair/parade marshal in 2024

2 cochairs – 3 hours of prep, 
4 hours day of

Multiple Needed

Multiple Needed

1 cochair April Grogan planning in 2023

1 chair – 1 hour per month
Trish Grant planning in 2023, but need hosts for 
cards!  Email Trish at trishdeelish78@hotmail.com

2-3 hours per election day – **training is 
provided and there is a small stipend!

Always need volunteers, contact 
Sdanz@villageofmaplebluff.com

MaryJo and Dan O’Brien planning in 2023

Multiple, needed for football, basketball

 Multiple (12-20 needed per year), 
1 hour/week per garden

 Need volunteers, contact Tom S at 
tschroeder@villageofmaplebluff.com

Multiple Needed

2 co-chairs



Rentals

June will be a busy month for rentals at the Beach 
House. The Beach House will be rented 6/9, 6/10, 6/11, 
6/17, and 6/23. If you would like to check on availability 
or reserve the Beach House, Dailey Cabin, gym, or the 
tennis courts you can do this by visiting the Village’s 
website.

Beach Park Tennis Courts

As the weather continues to get warmer, there will 
be a significant increase in use of the tennis courts at 
the Beach. Be courteous to your fellow neighbors and 
adhere to the time of play. 

The Village Tennis Courts have been reserved every 
Thursday from 6:00pm – 8:00pm.

No tennis or pickleball can be played on the courts 
before 7am and after 9pm. If people are waiting to play, 
try to limit your use to an hour to allow others to enjoy 
the courts. Please check the Village’s calendar before 
playing to make sure they are available for open play 
and not reserved for exclusive use. 

2023 Key Fob Program

Were you a member of the 2022 key fob program and 
did not renew for 2023? If so, please return your key fob 
to the Village Center so that it can be assigned to other 
residents. If you are currently a 2023 member, do you 
know where your key fob(s) are located? If you have 
misplaced your fob, please notify the Village Center as 
soon as it has been misplaced for it to be deactivated. 
These fobs provide access to the Village Center, Beach 
House, and Dailey Cabin and could provide a safety 
and security risk if lost.

Beach House Staff Hours

The Beach House will officially be staffed the first full 
week of June. Great news, the Village will be installing 
the swim raft this summer, pending the availability of 
our contractor. There may be occasions where lifeguard 
staff are not present due to scheduling conflicts. In 
these situations, SWIM AT YOUR OWN RISK.  

Know the signs of blue-green algae and if present keep 
yourself and your pets out of the water. Blue-green 
algae blooms occur throughout the summer in Lake 
Mendota. The water can appear green or blue and has 
a distinct smell. When in doubt, please exercise caution, 
stay out and keep your pets from entering the water. 
Public Health Madison-Dane County is scheduled 
to test the water quality weekly for E.Coli, but blue-
green algae can appear within a few hours. For more 
information and test results visit: 

https://www.publichealthmdc.com/environmental-
health/beaches-lakes-pools/blue-green-algae-
precautions

First, congratulations to the class of 2023. It is amazing 
to see the graduates’ pictures in our newsletter every 
year and then reflect how long I’ve known many 
of them from Toddler Playgroups, Camp-Ya-Gotta-
Wanna, Arts & Athletics, other program participation, 
before moving into roles as Big Buddies, Camp 
Counselors, and Beach Lifeguards. The following high 
school graduates, at some point in their high school 
careers, have been employed by the Village: Peter 
Carroll (CYGW & referee), Solveig DeCoster (CYGW),  

Parks and Recreation By: Curt Erickson, Recreation Director/Deputy Treasurer

Finn Jaeger (Program Assistant, Referee, & Lifeguard), 
Gretchen Lee (CYGW), Connor Paulowski (CYGW & 
Referee), Zach Redemann (CYGW and Lifeguard), Hans 
Sprinkman (CYGW & Referee), Theo Verhoff (CYGW 
& Referee), and Ella Whiffen (Scoreboard Operator). 
Their service to the Village has been greatly appreciated 
and they will do great things in their future endeavors. 

Sponsorships are available for the 2023 Summer 
Concert Series. Please contact Curt Erickson at  
cerickson@villageofmaplebluff.com or 230-7655 to 
discuss the available opportunities. Thank you for 
considering sponsorship of our summer concerts. 
These wonderful community events would not be 
possible without the generosity of our partners: Pelliterri 
Waste Systems, Kwik Trip, Festival Foods, Best Buds 
Landscaping, Isthmus Partners, Sprinkman Real Estate, 
and Willy Street Co-Op. 

June 12: Johnny Chimes

June 15: Empty Nest  
(Village Neighborhood Band)

June 19: Sam Ness & Band

June 26: Justin Raudebush

July 10: Alyssia Dominquez  
   - Exclusive Sponsor: 
     Best Buds Landscaping

July 17: Bascom Hill  
   - Exclusive Sponsor: 
     Isthmus Partners

July 24: The Mascot Theory 
   – Exclusive Sponsor: 
     Sprinkman Real Estate

Summer Concert Series



Six Flags Great America

Monday, July 31 
Time: Bus leaves the Village Center at 8am 
Return: Bus will return at 8pm 
Fee: $130.00 
Ages: 8 – 15 
Min/Max: 30/40 participants 
DEADLINE: June 15th 
Instructors: Village Staff

Join us for a fun-filled day of twists and turns on 
the Midwest’s tallest, fastest rollercoasters. Height 
restrictions will apply to the rides at Six Flags. Fee 
includes coach bus transportation, supervision, 
admission ticket. It does not include meals. 

Six Flags went to “cashless” throughout the entire park. 
There are kiosks throughout the park to exchange cash 
for Six Flags “cards”.

Summer Music Together

Tuesdays, June 27 – July 25 (skip 7/4) 
Time: 9:00am – 9:45am (FULL) 
Time: 10:00am – 10:45am  
Dailey Cabin/Firemen’s Park 
Fee: $70.00 
Ages: 0 – 5 years old 
Instructor: Susan Cramer

Each Music Together class is an active music making 
experience designed to teach the way young children 
learn through play with the ones they love! In this 
mixed-age class, each child participates at their own 
level through singing, moving, chanting, listening, 
watching, and exploring musical instruments. Classes 
provide a variety of adult-child activities that are 
engaging and developmentally appropriate and offer 
new ways to play musically at home.

The featured instrument is Maracas. Families will 
receive a beautifully illustrated songbook, a CD with 
the songs, and a code to access music online for each 
session. Spring morning classes will be held outside 
when the weather permits.

Fest on the Fourth

Thank you to the current sponsors of Fest on 
the Fourth: Sprinkman Real Estate and TDS 
Communications. 

Arts & Athletics

Mondays – Fridays 6/12 – 8/11 
2:15pm – 4:15pm 
Beach Park 
Fee: $335.00 
Ages: 7 – 12 years old

Arts and Athletics is a 9-week program available to 
residents between the ages of 7 - 12 (entering 2nd 
through 6th grade) This long-standing program 
provides a fun, safe environment at Maple Bluff Beach 
Park. Throughout the summer participants will engage 
in arts, crafts, games, sports, challenges, socialization, 
and other exciting activities.

Staff: George Apter, Henry Apter, Finn Jaeger, Sam 
Johnson, Charlotte Krez, Emmett Krez, Anna Moore, 
Roman Menocal, and Zach Redemann

CYGW

Tues, Wed & Thurs 6/13 – 8/3 
1:00pm – 4:00pm 
Firemen’s Park 
Fee: $535.00 
Ages: 3 -7 
Director: April Grogan

This 8-week summer program meets at Firemen’s 
Park T, W, and TH from 1:00pm-4:00pm on June 13 
through August 3. Enrollment for this program is 
open to all Maple Bluff resident children between 
the ages of 3 and 7 (entering 2nd grade in fall of 
2023). CYGW playgroup will offer structured and free 
play opportunities, as well as arts and craft projects. 
Groupings will be divided based on the age of the 
children. Parent volunteers will try their best to group 
your child with friends. Parents will need to provide 
cell phone numbers at the time of registration. Please 
be sure to verify you have the correct phone number 
listed on your account.

Counselors: Simi B., Scarlett B., Kennedy C., Lainey C., 
Julia D., Luella D., Lincoln L., Olivia M., Gus M., Alex M., 
Dane P., Eloise S., Polly S., Spencer V., and Sophia W. 



- IN THE PARK -

� � LIVE PERFORMANCE  � �

CONCERTS
� � �

MAPLE BLUFF BEACH PARK     6PM

JUNE 12  JOHNNY CHIMES BAND
JUNE 19     SAM NESS & BAND
JUNE 26        JUSTIN RAUDEBUSH

JULY 10       ALYSSIA DOMINQUEZ 

JULY 17    BASCOM HILL

JULY 24  MASCOT THEORY

Food & Beverage will be available for purchase


